
 
Memorandum 

TO: Coal Policy Task Force 

Leasing Subcommittee  

FROM: Katie Sweeney, Executive Vice President & COO 

DATE: August 8, 2025 

SUBJECT: Comments on Scoping for the BLM Buffalo and Miles City 
RMPs 

 
The National Mining Association (NMA) yesterday filed scoping comments on 

potential revisions to the Bureau of Land Management (BLM) 2024 resource 

management plans (RMPs) for the Miles City and Buffalo field offices. The 

comments on the Miles City RMP are available here and the Buffalo RMP here. 

 

The NMA comments supported the revisions as necessary to reverse the Biden 

administration's de facto coal moratorium on new federal coal leasing in the 

Powder River Basin, the largest coal producing region in the U.S. To remedy a 

major failure in the 2024 RMP amendment process, the NMA urged BLM to 

adequately analyze the impacts to the reliable and affordable electricity. To 

assist the BLM with that analysis, the NMA provided information on energy 

demand trends and the integral role of dispatchable coal baseload power in 

maintaining a healthy, safe, and modern standard of living. 

 

If you have any questions on the comments, please contact me 

at ksweeney@nma.org.    

 

101 Constitution Ave. NW / Suite 500 East / Washington, DC 20001 / Phone: 

202.463.2600 
 

https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fnma.org%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2025%2F08%2FFinal-Miles-City-RMPA-Scoping-Comments-2025-.pdf&data=05%7C02%7CWMacPherson%40nma.org%7C9d0767ca7f7a4056594208ddefcb9d5a%7Cc17c205067d7447ea716d180827b4ae5%7C0%7C0%7C638930379966516502%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=2XV28KVVZDTlp2379OPubnwyU4xY9vLPQ6Hz3s92ggU%3D&reserved=0
https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fnma.org%2Fwp-content%2Fuploads%2F2025%2F08%2FFinal-2025-Buffalo-Field-Office-Scoping-Comments.pdf&data=05%7C02%7CWMacPherson%40nma.org%7C9d0767ca7f7a4056594208ddefcb9d5a%7Cc17c205067d7447ea716d180827b4ae5%7C0%7C0%7C638930379966541841%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=fx3jsnlyqFjmV9A3f7GzqJcCrARugggKsOCjbMnjnJs%3D&reserved=0
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